
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday November 5, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in Special session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Meeting 

Trustee Ritterbeck advised the board that the Clean Ohio Grant was advised that it won’t score 

high enough to go through with the land acquisition of the fire department land and development. 

Ritterbeck is recommending that the township no longer pursue this project. Haueter and 

Ackerman agreed and advised the fire department. Ackerman congratulated the Bolivar Fire 

Department on the passing of the levy. Ackerman advised that we need to work together and be 

fiscally responsible for the funds the levy will generate. Trustees thanked the fire department for 

sanitizing the township meeting hall after the election. Motion by Haueter and seconded by 

Ritterbeck to reimburse the township for the township sheriff salary and benefits from March 1, 

2020 to December 30, 2020, the township purchase a new pick-up for social distancing, and the 

balance of the Care Act funding to the Bolivar Fire Department for reimbursement of salary and 

benefits. Roll call Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. A motion to adjourn was made 

and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Matthew S. Ritterbeck                                  Michael Haueter    


